
 
Dear praying friends and family,       Winter 2023 
 
Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support over the past few months. In case 
some of you missed my last letter, I’ll explain what is going on in my ministry.  I returned to 
Germany in June of last year, planning to stay only for the summer. The plan was to return to 
the States and continue raising support. Things changed a bit and I was able to stay until the 
end of 2022. At this point, I will be working in Germany for most of the year, returning to the 
States for 2-3 months to continue raising support.  This plan will continue each year until I am 
at 100% of support raised. I am currently at 83% and am returning to Germany on April 10, 
2023 to continue working in the ministry for the rest of the year.   
 
Since my return to the States I have had three churches take me on for support and I had one 
church tell me that they would be taking me on in the near future.  Praise the Lord! Currently, I 
am working on next year’s deputation schedule. It looks like I’ll be back in the States around 
the same time next year to continue raising support. 
 
I was speaking to a group of teens a few days ago, and as I was talking to them about 
following the will of God in their lives, it really hit home to me how wonderful God is and what 
an amazing life He has given to me.  So, I want to again thank you for being part of that life 
through your faithful prayer and financial support. Ps 34:3 says, “O magnify the LORD with me, 
and let us exalt his name together.” I couldn’t do this without all of you. 
 
Thank you so much for your faithful support both financially and prayerfully. I can tell that I am 
being prayed for and feel very thankful and blessed.   
Prayer Requests: 
Leslie Reed - salvation, health 
Hohenfels Baptist Church 
Support level to reach 100% quickly  
Deputation January-March (please pray that I will be able to completely fill my schedule) 
Return to Germany April 10, 2023 



 
Thank you and God bless you.                                                                                      
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